Chair’s Report
AGM – 21 November 2019

Fortunately the last 12 months have not been as eventful as the year before!
The pre-school and those regularly booking the hall appear to have now settled comfortably into the hall routine and building with minor problems cropping up now and again as expected.
We have also seen some interesting new classes coming through and hope to secure more in the coming months.
The electronic hall bookings system is very ably managed by Martin Hearmon and continues to work well with assistance from myself and others when Martin is away.  I am very grateful to him for all his help.
The turnover of the hall has doubled which is great news but costs have been higher than expected as maintenance of all the new equipment is costly.  We also undertook to paint the hall over the summer to ensure it is kept to a high standard.
I am very grateful to Alex Wall Morris for all her hard work in keeping the hall finances on the straight and narrow and for Keith Turnbull in taking over this role.
I would still like to be able to make some major improvements to the playground area and the facilities for the young people in the village but financially this is not possible at the moment but maybe in the foreseeable future.  In the meantime, I am waiting for costs to replace the playground surface and will update the committee when I get this information.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The hall and grounds have now been registered with the Land Registry so all is in order!
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